

## Il Presidente

Prof. Sever Avram
Executive President
EUROLINK - House of Europe
Cartier Floreasca.
Str. Caporal Bulugea 9, Ap. 5
Sector 2
RO - 020183 Bucuresti

D 307296 04.05.2017

Dear Professor Avram,

Thank you for your letter transmitting the Call adopted by the participants of the Round Table of 23 March 2017 organised by Eurolink. which caught all my attention.

As you may be aware, on 16 February 2017, Parliament adopted several resolutions<sup>1</sup> on the future of Europe. It adopted a resolution with recommendations as to how to improve the functioning of the European Union building on the potential of the Lisbon Treaty, another resolution on possible evolutions of and adjustments to the current institutional set-up of the European Union, and a third one on the creation of a budgetary capacity for the eurozone.

Since the issues you raise in your letter also concern constitutional matters, I have forwarded your letter to the Committee on Constitutional Affairs, whose Members will certainly take due account of your ideas in their ongoing work.

Yours sincerely,

Antonio Tajani

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> "Improving the functioning of the European Union building on the potential of the Lisbon Treaty", P8 TA(2017)0049, Co-rapporteurs: Mercedes Bresso and Elmar Brok

<sup>&</sup>quot;Possible evolutions of and adjustments to the current institutional set-up of the European Union", P8 TA(2017)0048, Rapporteur: Guy Verhofstadt

<sup>&</sup>quot;Budgetary capacity for the euro area", P8 TA(2017)0050, Rapporteurs: Pervenche Berès and Reimer Boue